
Do Paso Gazette  
Gnat Boxers Square Dance Club  

 

Dance Highlights  
The August 1st dance welcomed caller, Brian 

“Toad” Fellows and cuer, Phyllis Burdette.     It 

was attended by 22 members and 42 guests.   

Harold & Michelle Mong and Bob and Jane 

Moore provided the refreshments for the 

evening.    Jeff Metcalf won the 50/50 drawing, 

which totaled $31.   Johnny Appleseed raided 

the dance.    Other visiting clubs were Apple 

Creek Promenaders, were 36 members and 16 

guests present.    Members Brecksville Squares,  

Medina Squares, NuHall, Swing-A-Lings, Hicks & 

Chicks, and Solo Squares.     

 

The August 15th dance welcomed Bob Jones, 

caller and Amy Riel, cuer.  There were 35    

members and 10 guests.    Clubs represented 

that were in attendance were:   Apple Creek 

Promenaders, Medina Squares, Red Lanterns. 

Swing-A-Lings and West Virginia.   Upcoming 

special events were announced.    Club 

members provided food for our Tailgate Party 

prior to the dance and for the dance.    A big 

Thank You goes to Bimp Hawthorne for being 

our Grill Chief.   Pat Brinkerhoff & Larry Webb        

provided the door prize which was won by 

Carolyn Caron.   Harold Mong won the 50/50 

drawing of $21.   

 

 

 

Please keep the following in 
your prayers:  Judy Jacquet, Jim 
Poff, Linda Staggs, Glen Shaffer 
and Elaine Weygandt.  

 

Traveling with Dick 
Sept. 12 – Cloverleaf’s  - Shelby  
Oct. 2- Medina Squares – Medina  
Oct. 4 – Federation Dance –                         
Brunswick    2-5 p.m. 
Oct. 10 – Cloverleaf’s – Shelby  
 

Upcoming Dances  
Sept. 5 – No Dance – County Fair Week  

Sept. 13 – Demo Dance @ Wayne County Fair 

@ 6 p.m.   

Sept. 19 – John Ramsey/Bruce Haislip  

   Apple Fest – Celebrating Apples  

Oct. 1 – Ray Wiles/Phyllis Burdette  

 
 

 



 
 

9-2 Judy Jaquet  

9-5 Tom Weygandt  

9-12 Patty Kinney 

9-14 Jane Moore  

9-15 Martha Morris 

9-20 Nancy Mackey   

9-24 Dick Mackey 

9-25 Deb Moore  

9-27 Diane Sargeant  

9-29 Larry Jaquet 

 
9-20 John & Dee Carpenter  
9-22 Jim & Shannon Poff  
*************************************  

2015 Officers  
Pres. – Pam & Kevin Brazee  

330-262-5281  

V. Pres. – Tom & Elaine Weygandt  

330-262-1963 

Treas. – Bob & Jane Moore  

330-345-6587  

Asst. Treas. – Bimp & Mary Hawthorne  

330-345-7911  

Sec’y. – Harold & Michelle Mong  

330-464-3037  

Refreshment Comm. – Judy & Larry Jaquet  

330-695-3010  

Banner Raid Chairmen – Pat Brinkerhoff & Larry 

Webb  

330-264-0211  

Federation Reps – Dick & Nancy Mackey 

330-264-2725  

Alternates – Kevin & Pam Brazee  

 

 

…

– Calling 50 yrs.  

Oct. 11, 2015    

2-5 p.m.  

Fisher Auditorium, OARDC  

1680 Madison Ave., Wooster, OH 

Callers – Scotty Sharrer & Tom Strickland 

 

All club members are 

asked to bring an APPLE dish to the 

dance for refreshments on September 

19th.     

Message from your secretary….Please report any news, 

suggestions, birthdays and/or anniversaries or any 

necessary information for the newsletter to us at 330-

464-3037 or email us at mmong16@yahoo.com   The 

information must be in my hands no later than the 

second dance of the month.   Don’t forget to let us know 

if you should change your address, email address or 

phone number.   To receive your copy of the newsletter 

mailto:mmong16@yahoo.com


by email, please send us an email request, or provide your 

information on the sign-up sheets.  Also, please be sure to 

visit the club website at www.gnatboxers.com  

 

 
We are in need of volunteers for refreshments 

for the September dances and ones later this 

year.    Please take your turn and help us out.    

 

FREE SQUARE DANCE LESSON 
Sept. 28 & Oct. 5, 2015 

7-9 p.m. 

Be sure to invite others.   Square dancing is fun 

& is friendship set to music.   A great cardio- 

vascular exercise and stress reliever!   No 

experience necessary.  

 

ATTENTION….ATTENTION….ATTENTION!!!  

Dick’s celebration dance will be here before 

you know it - - Oct. 11th from 2-5 p.m. at 

OARDC Fisher Auditorium.   

  The special gift we have planned for him is a 

leather bound book full of memories.  The only 

problem is we have only gotten a few in so far.  

We implore each and every member of the club 

to participate in this milestone moment of his.  

This “memory” that you write, can be a 

memory or a photo of something about Dick as 

a caller or how dancing has affected your life, 

etc.  It can be a paragraph or just a sentence.    

It can be computer generated or hand written.  

It won’t be a memory book without all of us 

sharing with him.  If you email it, please sent it 

to Elaine Weygandt at 

ekweyg@embarqmail.com   If you snail mail, 

please send it to Joni Carter at 1979 SR 83, 

Millersburg, OH  44654.   OR you can give it to 

an officer of the club at one of the dances.    

  The final date for dinner reservations ($19 per 

person) is September 20, 2015.  

 

 

ANNUAL MEETING….Oct. 3, 
2015 

Time to nominate and elect new officers for 2016, 

approve minutes from last year’s annual meeting; 

bring up and discuss any concerns you may have.   

We look forward to seeing all of you there.  

The proposed slate of officers is as follows:   

Presidents - Kevin & Pam Brazee  

Vice Pres. – Diane Sargeant  

Treas. – Jane & Bob Moore  

Asst. Treas. – Bimp & Mary Hawthorne  

Sec’y. – Michelle & Harold Mong  

Refreshment Comm. – Larry & Judy Jacquet  

      Tom & Kathy Smucker  

Banner Raid Chaimen – Pat Brinkerhoff & Larry  

       Webb  

Federation Reps – Dick & Nancy Mackey  

Alternates – Kevin & Pam Brazee  

Nominations will be taken from the floor  

as well.  

 

http://www.gnatboxers.com/
mailto:ekweyg@embarqmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Gnat Boxers Square Dance Club 
Harold & Michelle Mong  
2125 Twp. Rd. 405  
Jeromesville, OH  44840  

 

 


